
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jesus said “I have come that you may have life in all its fullness” (John 10v10) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Friday 10th November 2023     

Dear Trinity Family,  
  
We have been extremely impressed with how our pupils have progressed over the first the eight 
weeks of this academic year. Pupils have embraced our new initiatives surrounding line-ups and 
positive corridor behaviour and there is a general determination amongst pupils to want to be 
successful across the school. This is further exemplified by the way pupils have embraced the 
golden ticket rewards systems and the various teacher shoutouts they have been receiving in 
their year group assemblies.   
  
Over the next coming weeks we have amazing events planned for the pupils of Trinity, most 
notably the end of term celebration assemblies that will celebrate the various successes and 
achievements of pupils across the school.   
  
As we enter into the winter months of the school term it is imperative that pupils ensure they 
bring a winter jacket into school. Pupils are permitted to wear jackets that are black or navy blue 
in colour. Pupils need to ensure they are safeguarding themselves on their way to and from 
school and we strongly recommend pupils keep their phones in their pockets when they are 
travelling. More importantly although we understand the temptation for our pupils to socialise 
with their friends, we encourage all pupils to go straight home as its gets darker in the winter as 
pupil safety is of paramount importance to us.   
  
Pupils who have been set a detention due to an infraction of our school policy will be set a 
detention ranging from 30-45 minutes. Pupils will therefore be dismissed from detention between 
15.45 -16.00 depending on the detention length they have been issued. We are no longer in the 
position to facilitate lunchtime detentions and therefore all pupils will be required to sit their 
detentions afterschool on the day. You will be notified when you child receives a detention so 
please make a note of this to ensure travel arrangements have been organised were 
appropriate.   
  
It is very important that if you have a query or concern regarding your child that you email the 
school and request a meeting with the child’s family group leader/HOY. We are not in the 
position to facilitate ad hoc meetings with parents/carers at the school and it would be beneficial 
for all parties involved if a structured meeting is organised to discuss the queries or concerns you 
wish to raise. Therefore, if you attend the school and request to speak with someone the 
reception team will pass the query onto the relevant member of staff to contact you back within 
the next 48 hours.   
  
We are committed to continuing to work in collaboration with our parents/carers to ensure our 
pupils are successful and become outstanding Trinitarians in the process. Your support is 
fundamental to us ensuring our pupils can progress and have the platform to be successful at 
Trinity and the sixth form provision they choose to attend when they leave us at the end of Year 
11.   
  
 
 
 



 

   

 

We look forward to seeing you at the school over the next few weeks and months.   
  
Yours faithfully,  
   
Mr Ige  
Assistant Headteacher – Behaviour & Attitudes   
 


